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Read these stories and more at https://www.army.mil/paowood.

Today, we celebrate the 232nd birthday of the U. S. Coast Guard. We are grateful 
for the professionals who protect our waterways at home and our maritime interests 
abroad.

MSCoE CG and CSM Send: Happy 232nd Birthday, 
U.S. Coast Guard

For the first time in more than 20 years Fort Leonard Wood is opening their gates and 
inviting the public to come see what they are all about with a special event from 10 a.m. 
to 2 p.m. Saturday, Aug. 13, on Gammon Field.

Fort Leonard Wood opens gates for unique event 

The U.S. Army Engineer School said farewell to Col. Daniel Hibner and welcomed 
Col. Joseph Goetz during a change-of-commandant ceremony Friday on the Maneuver 
Support Center of Excellence Plaza.

USAES bids farewell to Hibner, welcomes Goetz 
during change-of-commandant ceremony

On Sunday, we commemorate Purple Heart Day, when we salute the bravery and ser-
vice of the nearly two million men and women who bear the physical and non-physical 
scars of war.

MSCoE CG and CSM Send: We are proud of our  
Purple Heart recipients

https://www.facebook.com/fortleonardwoodmissouri
https://twitter.com/fortleonardwood
https://www.flickr.com/photos/fortleonardwood
https://home.army.mil/wood/index.php
https://www.instagram.com/fortleonardwood/
https://www.army.mil/paowood
https://www.army.mil/article/258922/mscoe_cg_and_csm_send_happy_232nd_birthday_u_s_coast_guard
https://www.army.mil/article/258895/fort_leonard_wood_opens_gates_for_unique_event
https://www.army.mil/article/258892/usaes_says_farewell_to_hibner_welcomes_goetz_during_change_of_commandant_ceremony
https://www.army.mil/article/258923/mscoe_cg_and_csm_send_we_are_proud_of_our_purple_heart_recipients


Fort Leonard Wood’s preparations for an electrified fleet of government-owned vehi-
cles – and the infrastructure to charge them all – is just one piece of a larger energy plan 
here, primarily focused on resiliency and the provision of a cleaner, more sustainable 
environment.

Installation energy experts highlight resiliency  
initiatives as LRC fields electric GOVs

Operations Security, or OPSEC, is our first line of defense against hostile intelligence- 
collection efforts, helping us achieve the Army’s objectives in deterring terrorist  
incidents.

Practice OPSEC every day, keep terrorists at bay

Combat engineer and bridge crewman trainees assigned to Company B, 35th Engineer 
Battalion, traversed the Training Area 250 lake with poncho rafts July 12. The lesson on 
building and utilizing poncho rafts was an extra training opportunity only afforded to 
units of trainees that excel at their program of instruction and have time to spare. 

Cadre rewards high-speed unit of trainees with  
poncho-raft event

Twenty-eight aspiring public servants from across the country got a taste of Army Initial 
Entry Training here last week as part of the 2022 Public Safety Cadets National Lead-
ership Academy, hosted this year by the U.S. Army Military Police School and the 14th 
MP Brigade.

Public safety cadets join Fort Leonard Wood MPs to 
experience a taste of IET during leadership academy 

https://leonardwood.armymwr.com/
https://www.army.mil/article/259088/fort_leonard_wood_energy_experts_highlight_resiliency_initiatives_as_lrc_fields_electric_govs
https://www.army.mil/article/258975/practice_opsec_every_day_keep_terrorists_at_bay
https://www.army.mil/article/259062/cadre_rewards_high_speed_unit_of_trainees_with_poncho_raft_event
https://www.army.mil/article/259028/public_safety_cadets_join_fort_leonard_wood_mps_to_experience_a_taste_of_iet_during_leadership_academy


NEWS BRIEFS

Continued on the next page g

Polla Road Bridge speed limit
The temporary 35 mph speed limit 
on Polla Road Bridge will be can-
celled on Friday. The speed limit will 
return to 55 mph. Questions may be 
directed to the Directorate of Public 
Works Project Management Office at 
573.596.7131. 

Garrison change of responsibility
U.S. Army Garrison Fort Leonard 
Wood will hold a change-of-respon-
sibility ceremony at 3 p.m. Aug. 11 in 
Lincoln Hall Auditorium. During the 
ceremony, Command Sgt. Maj. Sean 
McGlensey – who is retiring – will 
transfer responsibilities to Command 
Sgt. Maj. Danny Castleberry. 

TAP hiring fair
The Transition Assistance Program is 
hosting a hiring fair from 11 a.m. to 2 
p.m. Aug. 11 at Nutter Field House. It 
is open to anyone with access to the 
post. Call 573.596.0175 for details.

COVID-19 vaccines at GLWACH
The General Leonard Wood Army 
Community Hospital has COVID-19 
vaccine appointments available for all 
beneficiaries on Aug. 11, Sept. 1 and 
Sept. 22. Those under 18 years old may 
make an appointment between 7:30 and 
11:30 a.m., and adults between 1 and 4 
p.m. Call 866.299.4234 for details.

School, sports physicals day
School and sports physicals appoint-
ments are available in the General 
Leonard Wood Army Community Hos-
pital Pediatric Clinic from 7:20 a.m. to 
noon on Aug. 13 for eligible beneficia-
ries ages 5 to 17. Call 866.299.4234 to 
schedule an appointment.

Know Your World event
The International Military Student 
Office is hosting their 20th Know Your 
World event from 6 to 8 p.m. Aug. 19 
at Nutter Field House. Students from 43 
countries will share cultures and cus-
toms during an evening filled with fun, 

food and friends. Dress is casual. Call 
573.563.0068/2662/8015 for details.

Women’s Equality Day event
The Fort Leonard Wood Federal 
Women’s Program and the Equal 
Employment Opportunity Office are 
hosting an event from 11 a.m. to 1 
p.m. Aug. 26 at the Garrison Train-
ing Room, next to Ozark Tavern, 
in celebration of Women’s Equality 
Day. Lunch tickets are available for 
advance purchase through Aug. 22 
by calling 573.329.2455. Call EEO at 
573.596.0602 for details.

Pay office closure
Fort Leonard Wood’s Army Mili-
tary Pay Office will close at noon on 
Sept. 2. In case of emergency, call 
317.363.7133 or 317.361.0198.

Peak PCS season delays
Personnel preparing for a permanent 
change of station should anticipate 
delays in the scheduling of household 
goods moves, and should not try to 

move or store their household goods 
prior to receiving PCS orders. Individ-
uals should contact the Fort Leonard 
Wood transportation office when orders 
are received – any delay in contacting 
the transportation office may result 
in non-availability of Department of 
Defense-contracted moving companies. 
Call 573.596.0077, or visit in person 
in Bldg. 470, Room 1220. The trans-
portation office is open from 8 a.m. to 
3 p.m. weekdays. Customers also have 
the option to start the process on-line 
through the Defense Personal Property 
System. To request access to DPS, click 
here. Scroll down to the red button that 
reads, “LOG IN TO DPS.” When at the 
DPS landing page, scroll down to the 
customer column and click “Register as 
a Customer,” and fill out the requested 
information. A user ID and password is 
sent to the email provided. This option 
is not available for first-time movers, 
retirees and separating members. Call 
800.462.2176 for details.

Photo by Brian Hill, Fort Leonard Wood Public Affairs Office
Col. Anthony Pollio, U.S. Army Garrison Fort Leonard Wood commander (left), along 
with Angela Chrisman, Piney Hills community mayor, and Jason Williams, commu-
nity manager, welcome one of the newest on-post residents here, Stacey Dutton, 
during a walking housing town hall July 28 through the Piney Hills neighborhood. 
The Duttons – Stacey’s husband is Pfc. Travis Dutton – arrived here this week. Gar-
rison leaders engaged with residents during the 90-minute walk to address issues 
and concerns regarding on-post privatized housing in a more casual environment.

Garrison leaders walk Piney Hills

https://www.militaryonesource.mil/moving-housing/moving/pcs-and-military-moves/


NEWS BRIEFS, continued

Leonard Wood Justice
U.S. Magistrate Court

— A specialist pleaded guilty to careless 
and imprudent driving; fined $750. 
— A civilian dependent pleaded guilty 
to careless and imprudent driving; fined 
$540.
— A specialist pleaded guilty to driving 
while intoxicated; fined $540.
— A Department of the Army Civilian 
pleaded guilty to exceeding the posted 
speed limit by 1 to 5 mph; fined $360.
— A contractor pleaded guilty to ex-
ceeding the posted speed limit by 6 to 19 
mph; fined $350.
— A warrant officer pleaded guilty to 
exceeding the posted speed limit by 1 to 
5 mph: fined $260.
— A captain pleaded guilty to exceeding 
the posted speed limit by 6 to 19 mph; 
fined $235.

Courts-Martial
— A specialist was found guilty of con-
spiracy to commit armed robbery; 
sentenced to six months confinement, 
reduced to private (E-1), and a 
bad-conduct discharge. 

Reprimands
— A staff sergeant received a general 
officer memorandum of reprimand 
for driving while under the influence of 
alcohol. 
— A drill sergeant received a general 
officer memorandum of reprimand 
for sexually harassing several trainees, 

creating a hostile environment and un-
lawful discrimination against trainees.
— A sergeant received a general officer 
memorandum of reprimand for 
driving while under the influence of 
alcohol.

Other Misconduct
— A private was punished under Article 
15 by a field grade officer for failing 
to obey an order by traveling without a 
mileage pass over the prescribed amount 
and lying to a commissioned officer. 
Reduction to private (E-1), forfeiture of 
$916 pay for two months (suspended); 
extra duty and restriction for 45 days 
(suspended). 
— A private was punished under Article 
15 by a field grade officer for using Delta 
8 THC (a cannabinoid). Forfeiture of pay 
of $847.00 per month for two months 
(suspended), extra duty and restriction for 
45 days.

NOTE: Soldiers administratively sepa-
rated receive one of three characteriza-
tions of service: Honorable, General, or 
Other Than Honorable. Anything less 
than Honorable may result in the loss of 
certain benefits and negatively impact 
employment and education opportunities.

Abrams Theater is now open for 
movies on Fridays, Saturdays and 
Sundays. This weekend, the Army 
and Air Force Exchange Service 
offers a first-run showing of:

“Bullet Train”
Rated R 
Showing at 6:30 p.m. Friday,  
1 p.m. Saturday and 1 p.m. Sunday

Prices for regular showing are $6.50 for 
adults and $3.75 for children. Prices for 
3D showings are $8.50 for adults and 
$5.75 for children. Call 573.329.6176, 
or visit the Exchange website for details.

At the MOVIES

Heroes    Battlefield
Staff Sgt. William Beuch, a drill ser-
geant with Company D, 1st Battalion, 
48th Infantry Regiment, took immedi-
ate action in responding and saving a 
trainee’s life. During lunch at a dining 
facility, he no-
ticed a trainee 
struggling to 
breath, and 
upon engaging 
and realizing 
the trainee was choking on his food, 
Beuch conducted the Heimlich maneu-
ver to successfully clear the blockage 
and save the trainee’s life. 

Saunci Barrett, showed why she is a 
great asset to the Maneuver Support 
Center of Excellence during the U.S. 
Army Training and Doctrine Command 
military intelligence personnel security 

staff assistance 
visit. Not only 
does Fort 
Leonard Wood 
have the lowest 
security hold-

over rate across TRADOC, but Barrett’s 
work was used by TRADOC to refine 
inspection criteria and produce a PER-
SEC standard across the command.

of  
the

Estate claim
Anyone with claims against the 
estate of Pvt. Shawn Camp, 58th 
Transportation Battalion, or know-
ing of assets belonging to Camp, 
should contact the Summary Court 
Martial Officer, 1st Lt. Michael 
Northcraft, at 573.596.0792, or by 
email at michael.r.northcraft.mil@
army.mil.

9-8-8 for mental health help
The National Suicide Prevention 
Helpline may now be reached by 
calling 9-8-8. Veterans may still 
press “1” to be connected with a re-
sponder trained to assist the military 
and veteran populations.

Sexual assault helpline
Fort Leonard Wood’s sexual as-
sault helpline is available 24/7 at 
573.855.1327. Visit https://safehelpline.
org for details on additional resources.

https://www.aafes.com/exchange-stores/Movie-Guide/showtimes-Ft-Leonard-Wood.htm


QA&
CARL NORMAN

DONOR RECRUITER AND PUBLIC AFFAIRS SPECIALIST“

“

What is your favorite part about 
being a DA Civilian? 

What brought you to Fort    
Leonard Wood? 

FORT LEONARD WOOD BLOOD DONOR CENTER

ARMED SERVICES BLOOD PROGRAM 

Responsible for recruiting blood donors and publicizing the work the Blood Donor Center does.  

   I was in Public Affairs with the Air 
Force and really enjoyed what I did. I 
knew they hired civilians in the Public 
Affairs world, and I wanted to keep do-
ing something I enjoy while continuing 
to serve my country.  

  For me, it’s the satisfaction I get 
knowing I’ve served a purpose and 
done something that’s going to help 
somebody. I don’t just have a job. This is 
something that is going to really reach out 
and help somebody on a personal level, 
and something I enjoy doing.

What advice would you give 
to others who are thinking of 
becoming a DA Civilian? 

   I told my wife that if she followed 
me around for 20 years in the Air 
Force, we could live wherever she 
wanted to live. We chose here, because 
my family is in Columbia, Missouri, and 
her family is a few miles away from our 
house. I am from here and we wanted 
to come home after we got done with 
the military.

   It really mo-
tivates me and 
keeps me go-
ing, knowing 
that because of  
what we do here, 
somewhere in 
the world today, 
somebody is go-
ing to get blood 
that we’ve collect-
ed, and that’s go-
ing to help them 
live or recover 
from a disease. 

motivates me and keeps me going, 
knowing that because of what we do 
here, somewhere in the world today, 
somebody is going to get blood that 
we’ve collected, and that’s going to 
help them live or recover from a 
disease. 

Why did you choose to become a 
DA Civilian? 

What are the benefits of working 
as a DA Civilian? 

   My favorite part is the emails I get 
thanking me for what I do. People tell 
me how they were once in a bad place 
where they, or a family member, needed 
blood, and that if  it wasn’t for blood 
donors, they wouldn’t be here. It really

  It can be a bear to get into the civilian 
system, but once you’re here, you have 
not only job satisfaction and stabili-
ty, but you’re doing something that’s 
going to help this nation. Whatever 
you’re doing as a DA Civilian, you’re 
helping Soldiers, Sailors, Airmen and 
Marines remain ready to fight when the 
need comes. If  there’s anything you feel 
real compassion about, pursue it in the DA 
Civilian world, because you get more 

satisfaction out of  that than you would 
any place else. 
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